PRINCE OF WALES



PRIMARY SCHOOL & CHILDREN'S CENTRE



NEWSLETTER 5th June 2015

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Our Value for this month is Justice (British Value: Rule of Law)

The DfE expect schools to promote the fundamental British Values of Democracy, the Rule of Law, Individual Liberty and Mutual Respect and Tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs. During June, the children will be exploring one of the British Values, the Rule of Law. This will be promoted through the value of JUSTICE.

Mrs Stylli, PSHE and Values Co-ordinator

Value for this Month: Justice

These children received a certificate for demonstrating this value at Prince of Wales this week, well done:

ELLA.M IA, LIAM IK, LUKAS IS, EMMANUEL 2Ru, REMELL 2M, TASNIAH 2RI, BINTOU 3D, TUANA 3G, ZAHRA 3F, DESTINY 5L, FHARIDAY 5G, AUSE 5N, CHLOE 6A. LETWIN 6B. NINA 6H

Kwik Cricket Tournament

First of all even, though we didn't manage to win, we had great fun which was the most important rule. On Friday 15th May and Wednesday 20th May we went out from 11.00am until 4.30pm to Edmonton sports place to play Cricket. Furthermore, we weren't that great nor bad, but we were and are the first ever girls cricket team known in Prince of Wales Primary School, which we are all proud of.

On Fridays match it was just girls, we played 3 matches, the first one was against St Pauls, the second was

Forty Hills and the last one was Oakthorpe. On our team it was: Emily (Y4), Shria (Y4) Sarya (Y5), Lana (Y5), Sanna (Y5) Randice (Y6), Renee (Y6,) Mevsim (Y6), Iptisam (Y6) and me (Yaren Y6).

On Wednesday we played 2 matches, this time it was a mixed team. The first one was against Vita whilst the second was Oakthorpe (again). We didn't manage to win on these games, due to rarely having time to practice. The team was: Young (Y6), Mason (Y6), Paul (Y6), Mevsim (Y6), Renee (Y6), me (Yaren Y6), Savan (Y6), Lana (Y5), Kenneth (Y5) and Jaidon (Y5). Also, I would like to mention that no one on any of these teams had played cricket before, but we were close to winning anyway.



We would all like to thank Mr Deenoo, Mrs Chang and Miss Neyland for helping us through the two days. Finally a special thank you to Mr Shah, without him playing the 2 tournaments and learning to play cricket would have not been possible.

By Yaren Ilikoz (6A)

Attendance this week

Years 1,2,3 Family

Years 4,5,6 Families

1A 87.07% 2M 91.67% 3D 94.17% 4H 92.86% 5G 90.28% 6A 96.67% 1K 99.11%* 2Ri 94.58% 3F 96.25% 4S 94.83% 5L 99.07% * 6B 93.52% 1S 90.28% 2Ru 95.83% 3G 88.33% 5N 95.19% 6H 98.33%

> Well done to **1K** & **5L** for best attendance this week. School Target: 95.5%

Overall attendance since September: 94.39%



Seen PoW in the news?
In OUR ENFIELD p11:
SOLAR POWERED LEARNING

Year 4 went to watch The Magic Flute opera at Keys Meadow. We created advertising posters and story boards which were put on the display boards.









We drafted and then typed our letters of thanks to the Opera company.



CLASS 4H





We have been trying our best to earn our pen licence.



Dates for your diary Value for the Month of June: justice

Year 2 test week

Start Science and Sports Fortnight

Sports day and school picnic (may change to following Friday)

sources, evidence and re-enactment to help us

understand this interesting period of British history better.

Final day for Nursery children

Nursery closed. Staff undertaking home visits

End of 2014-2015 Academic Year – school closes 1:30 pm

Staff Training Day Staff Training Day

School starts for Year 1 to Year 6 pupils

Nursery and reception will have different start dates

Staff Training Day Autumn Half Term Break Start Autumn 2 term

Friday 24th July Thursday 3rd September Friday 4th September Monday 7th September

w/c 8th June

Friday 10th July

w/c 13th July

22nd June

3rd July

Friday 23rd October 26th to 30th October Monday 2nd November NEW <u>2015-2016 term dates</u> are on our website